We continue to believe the risk related to COVID-19 is low. However,  further to the communication distributed previously and out of an abundance of caution, we would like to implement the following measures immediately:
1. Focus on the basics - continue with heightened awareness on cleaning and sanitizing of all surfaces, increased awareness about proper and often hand washing in and out of the plant.
1. Any Plant Members who have come back from anywhere outside of Canada and arrived as of Thursday, February 27 need to stay home. If they are already at work, they need to go home immediately. 
1. All plant visits are suspended until further notice
1. Anyone who is currently outside of Canada or will be traveling outside of Canada will be required to stay home for 2 weeks after their return.
1. Anyone showing signs of flu-like symptoms must stay home.
1. Anyone who believes that they have been in contact with anyone who may have been exposed to COVID-19, directly or indirectly, must notify us and stay home for 2 weeks.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me with any questions you may have about this.



Tony Martinez
Vice President 
Sunterra Meats
403-442-4202
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